ITHA BOARD

President: Mark Scardina Vice President: Colleen Carrigan Secretary: Sandy Gandolfo Treasurer: David Supan

AT-LARGE

Thomas Buchanan
Colleen Carrigan
Linda McGilvray
Tim Macholz
Colin Shields
John Stacey
Jade To
Lonnie Lawson, President Emeritus

ITHA Committees

Membership: Jade To Social: Wendy Dwyer, Sandy Gandolfo & Colleen Carrigan NERT: Thom Buchanan The Sundial: Linda McGilvray Parks & Landscaping: John Stacey Welcome Wagon: Jade To Design Review: Suzanne McDonnell Construction Committee: Thomas Buchanan, John Stacey, Colin Shields West of Twin Peaks Council: Paul Conroy Webmaster: Mark Goldstein

Regular monthly meetings of the ITHA are held at 7:30 P.M. on the third Thursday of each month, January, February, March, April, May, June, September and October, No regular meetings are scheduled for July, August, November, or December. Location is the St. Francis Episcopal Church, 399 San Fernando Way, and all Terraces residents are welcome.

ITHA, P.O. Box 27304, San Francisco, CA 94127-0304 • www.ITHASF.org

www.ithasf.org/email.html

Our new forum is now available for all neighbors: http://forum.ithasf.org. Members discuss topics such as local events, meetings, crime, schools, and gardening. The newsletter is available on the website: www.ithasf.org/sundial/sundial.html

Google group: terraces@googlegroups.com

President's Letter

By Mark Scardina

We're approaching the holiday season which is a traditional time to give thanks. We have had an event-filled year in our neighborhood. From the Easter Egg Hunt in the Spring to the Garage Sale in the Summer; from the Sundial Picnic, Holloween displays, and Annual Meeting/Sundial Dedication in the Fall, and finally finishing up with our Caroling party and holiday decorations contest to complete the year.

None of these wonderful community events would happen without our volunteers. We would not exist as a community organization without the countless hours they donate to plan, organize, and execute these activities. Many of these are coordinated by our Social Committee led by Sandy Gandolfo, Wendy Dwyer, and Colleen Carrigan. Despite their day jobs and family commitments, they find time to orchestrate, promote and pull together everything, then are there from set-up to teardown to ensure the event's success. One of those resources has been another neighbor volunteer, Mark Goldstein, who has been our "music man" at many events not only providing his considerable talent but bringing in great musicians to accompany him along with all the equipment, setup, and teardown.

While we have used this newsletter that is meticulously edited, produced, and mailed by our longtime volunteer editor, Linda McGilvray, we have also benefited from timely postcard mailings sponsored by BarbCo through Sandy Gandolfo and Anna Barbagelata. Our Annual Picnic attendees especially appreciate their donation of adult beverages over the years.

Of course, these get-togethers are further enhanced by sharing. For years our own Judy Reynolds has been memorializing them in wonderful photo albums available from our website. This community portal is kept up to date by Mark Goldstein when he is on a musical break.

These gatherings are not run by them alone. Many of you pitch in to set up, run and clean up at the end. We are thankful for that assistance. We could use additional event and activity planning help. If you have the time, we'd love your participation. Please drop a note to events@ithasf.org.

Those of you who attended the Annual Meeting got the first opportunity

continued on page 2

WINTER 2022 Page 2

President's letter

from page 1

see our new Sundial Landmark memorial plaque. While it took longer to finally have it completed and mounted in its original location, everyone can now enjoy it. Stop by and use it to appreciate the splendid accuracy of the solar design of our neighborhood's defining symbol.

Many of you use this holiday season to send in your dues or a donation. I am asked whether this can be done online. In this issue, you'll find the instructions on how to do this from our website. Even though we use PayPal to ensure your security, you don't need a PayPal account.

Here's wishing you a joyous and healthy holiday season and looking forward to a renewal of the decorative creativity we all experienced last month!

Mark Scardina

You are able to give membership contributions to ITHA via the PayPal email address on the site ithasf.org:

Click on the "Join/Renew" link on the main page of the website.

Next scroll down and click on one of the dollar amounts or the "You Decide" link.

Click on either "Donate with PayPal" or "Donate with Debit or Credit Card" link

Follow the steps to donate.

Mark Your Calendars!

Upcoming Events in the Terraces

Holiday Caroling at the Sundial and Holiday Party: Sun., December 11, 6:30 pm (See back page for more information.)

Holiday Decorating Contest: See notice on the back.



SF's Leash Law (Health Code Sec. 41.12) keeps everyone - pets and people - safe, and the law is subject to enforcement. Sundial Park, and all common areas in Ingleside Terraces, are not dog parks, and leashes are mandatory.

For a list of nearby dog parks where you and your dogs can enjoy off-leash pleasures, see Anne Marie Kristoff's great article and list at:

The Best Dog Parks In The Greater Ingleside Neighborhood.

https://www.inglesidelight.com/the-best-dog-parks-in-the-greater-ingleside-neighborhood/

2022 Neighborhood Holiday Turkey Drive

The SF Turkey Drive is a community effort that has been operating for the past 10 years with one single goal: to help feed the hungry for Thanksgiving and Christmas at St. Anthony's Dining Room. Feeding the hungry is what St. Anthony's does, and all donations of Turkeys, hams, boxed fresh vegetables, and donations (checks payable to St. Anthony Foundation) go right to them without any middlemen.

Volunteers will be on hand at the parking lot drop-off site at 350 De Montfort (one block south of Ocean Ave., between Ashton and Faxon) to receive your donation of frozen turkeys, hams (at Christmas) or boxes of fresh veggies from 9 am-noon on Saturdays, November 19 and December 17. If you miss the donation window or cannot make the drop-off site dates, there are 2 other ways to donate.

Mail-In Giving:

Send check payable to St. Anthony Foundation to: SF Turkey Drive, c/o St. Emydius Church 286 Ashton Ave., SF, CA 94112 Online Giving: SFTurkeyDrive.com To Volunteer on 11/19 or 12/17, contact Pierre Smit at sfpierre@aol.com or text 415-939-2410. WINTER 2022 Page 3



Meet Officer D. Butler, SFPD (Taraval Station) Ocean Corridor Footbeat Officer

At the end of the recent Annual ITHA Meeting on November 5th, we were joined by Officer D. Butler who introduced himself and explained his role as the footbeat officer assigned to the Ocean Avenue Corridor. He is assigned out of Taraval Station and looks forward to meeting neighbors and merchants and being of assistance. When you see him out and about, say hello and introduce yourselves. He is familiar with the neighborhood, having ridden his bike here as a young boy, and he loves the family feel of the area.

THE SUNDIAL

Ingleside Terraces Homes Association P.O. Box 27304 San Francisco, CA 94127 PRESORTED STANDARD U.S. POSTAGE PAID Daly City, CA Permit No. 1284

Current resident or

Please do not forward.

See inside for new ITHA information!



CAIROLING IPAIRTY WILL IBLE ON SUNIDAY, IDECEMBER 11 AT 5:30 IPM.

The evening begins with sing-along caroling at the **Sundial,** weather permitting, at **6:30 pm**.

Afterwards our gracious hosts

John and Monica Stacey

will host a potluck party at **7:30 pm**at **25 Cerritos**

Please bring sweets, treats, finger food or wine to share.

Please RSVP to Wendy Dwyer, 415.706.0549 or

events@ithasf.org Meet your neighbors and have fun!



ITHA Holiday Decorating Contest

Light up your home for a chance to win Ingleside Terraces Homes Association's (ITHA) 2022 Holiday Decorating Contest.

The prize is a \$100 gift certificate for Little Original Joe's in West Portal. Judging occurs December 26th through January 8th and the winner will be announced in the next ITHA newsletter.

Sponsored by Sandy Gandolfo and Anna Barbagelata, BarbCo Real Estate.